


Memo to	:	Region V Services Governing Board, Advisory Committee,
           all stakeholders
From		:	Dave Merrill, Executive Director
Date		:	August 31, 2016
Re		:	SEPTEMBER Director’s Report
Employment First
 Ryan Neal has been providing training to various groups on the Enable Act and is offering to go to any area program and present the program to staff or families who may be interested.  With changes in the subminimum wage laws looming on the horizon, employment becomes even more important.  We remain focused on helping everyone who wants to work to be able to find a job that matches their interests.   In July, we supported 240 people with jobs in the community, an all time Region V Services record.

The mission of Region V Services is to provide desired education and supports that promote relationships within community and lessen reliance upon agency services.

We are working with the Division of Developmental Disabilities (DDD) to develop a funding methodology that can be approved by Centers for Medicaid/Medicare Services (CMS) in a new Waiver application.   The methodology needs to be revenue neutral and move towards more integrated services.  Since Region V provides a wide range of supports with an emphasis on integration and inclusion as well as a proportional representation of rural and urban services, the methodology must be able to work for the people we support if it is to be viable in Nebraska.
Financial Update
At the end of June our revenues were $47,412,003 and our expenses were $47,571,275 with expenses exceeding revenue by $159,272.  These are pre-audit figures and there could be adjustments for HHS revenue.  Estimates for self insurance exposure for health insurance and worker’s compensation are also subject to adjustment.  If the figures stand as they are it would represent three tenths of one per cent over income which is about as close as we can come, though we would prefer it to be “in the black”.   Our HHS revenue is short about $758,000 compared to budgeted projections and we had a poor health claims year.
At the September Board meeting we will recommend a change to the Coordinators’ salary schedule to reflect the new Department of Labor ruling on salaried positions that would move the minimum Coordinator salary to $47,476 and we would begin paying overtime to other positions that had been salaried but do not meet the new salary minimum.  We would expect that to go into effect December 1st when the new rule takes effect.  Estimates are at roughly $85,000 per year for this change.
Symposium Presenters
We will have two presenters from this year’s symposium for the Advisory Committee on September 6th and two different presenters for the Governing Board on September 12th.  We will not be able to have folks present at Southeast Community College practicum this year.  SCC has indicated they would prefer to go every other year.  We are already gathering names of presenters for next year’s symposium and it has become one of our premier events.
Therap
DDD would like for all medication information to be recorded on their software system called Therap by January 1st, 2017.  We are making every effort to move in that direction with four Therap trainings scheduled for all management positions in September and October.  It appears that in addition to the hardware and internet connection costs that we will encounter, the training for using this procedure will be extensive as we administer thousands of medications in hundreds of locations.
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This photo was taken August 31st.  The sidewalk is in, ground prepared for grass, and inside painting is occurring.  While the schedule called for us to move the week before Christmas it will be closer to Thanksgiving when we make the move.  We greatly appreciate Hamptons as builders and Schemmers as our architects working so quickly as the weather for a move is more promising in November than December.  
The Advisory Committee and Governing Board will address the audio-visual components of the training center at their September meetings.
Upcoming Events
The final major event of the year is the dinner dance which will be October 22nd at the Lancaster Event Center at 5:00 pm.  
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